
NDP Steering Group update- December 2022 

Progression of the NDP Project 

1. The Community Governance Review meeting was held on 1 November 
2022, and it was agreed that the boundary would not be changed. This 
will go to Cornwall Council Cabinet in January 2023 for approval, then 
the area designation will be issued.  

2. At the Parish Council held a meeting on 16 November 2022 and it was 
agreed that the clerk should apply for funding from Locality for the 
project  

3. The quote from Go Collaborate for the provision of online consultation 
platform services was proposed was agreed.  
 

4. Cllr Street and the clerk met with go Collaborate on 22 November 2022 
to discuss the way forward and again on 6 December 2022 and were 
introduced to a Planning Consultant Steve Besford Foster who will 
provide the Steering group with some further information and a quote 
for his services should they be required. 

 
5. Cllr Street and Cllr Williams attended the Cornwall Council Planning 

Surgery on 14 December and provided the following notes of the 
meeting: 

NDP Surgery held on 14 December 2022 

Attendees: Janice Williams and Steve Street (PVPC) Michaela Pollard, Dean 
Mutton, and Colleen O’Sullivan (CC) 

This was a really useful and interesting meeting that provided a great deal 
of food for thought regarding our proposed NDP. 

The planning representatives had looked at our parish prior in preparation 
for the meeting and offered the following: 

 It was pointed out the parish already has some protection in the form 
of the AONB. 

 It was suggested that we look particularly at NDPs of similar rural 
parishes such as Lanlivery or St Mewan. 

 NDP should not repeat material that is already contained in National 
or County policies. Some NDPs have been very large because they 
contain information already contained in existing policy. 

 The Levelling Up Bill which is working through Parliament at the 
moment contains provision for other methods of protecting the 
parish: 
a) Neighbourhood Priorities Statement (NPS) 
b) Design Codes document 



 Recommend that we identify perhaps 5-6 clear objectives for the parish, 
the NDP does not have to cover everything. 

 The CC Climate Emergency may already contain some of the material we 
would include in the NDP. 

 The survey of the parish should still continue in order to identify the 
priorities of parishioners. 

Recommendations 

1. Continue with the Go-collaborate survey 
2. Speak to our planning consultant regarding today’s meeting 
3. Establish our priorities 
4. When we know how we want to deliver our priorities seek advice from 

CC again to identify the best format to publish them (NDP or NPS). 

 

Next Steering Group Meeting will be held on Tuesday 24 January 2023 

 

 

 


